
BayLake Woodturners 

A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturners 

Officers 

President:  Tim Harteau — timharteau@att.net   

Vice President:  Vacant 

Secretary:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com       

Treasurer:  Terry Hermes — wood5056@gmail.com                                          

Send me your Address, Email or Phone Number Changes                                       

 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Audio / Visual:  Gerry Jensen and Clete Selissen 

Newsletter Editor:  Terry Hermes wood5056@gmail.com 

Store Keeper:  Carl Boucher— mb4a@aol.com 

Web Editor:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com 

 

Upcoming Events 

Doors open at 9 am 

    MEETINGS START at 9:30 am 

MAY 20   Airbrushing and Embellishments          

       Demo by Joe Krebsbach  

      Last Meeting of the Year—Picnic Lunch 

 

JUNE 17   NO MEETING 

 JULY 15   NO MEETING 

 

AUGUST 19   START OF THE 2024 NEW YEAR  

 

  Artisan Center Classes  

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-

center 

 

Artisan Center  

1417 Cedar Street  

Green Bay, WI 54302  

(920) 544-5018 

ARTISAN.CENTER@NWTC.EDU  

NWTC.EDU/ARTISANCENTER  

 

NWTC Artisan Center does not require masks to be worn at our meetings.  The meetings will be held 

on the third Saturday of each month at 9:30 am, but dates may change due to scheduling conflicts.  If 

you would like to be a demonstrator please notify Tim Harteau on what you would like to demonstrate.  

Thank You! 



 

President Letter 

 

By: Tim Harteau 

Last meeting of the season! 

 

The Artisan Center has changed its staffing schedule and will not be open Saturdays in June or   
July.  In response to this, the club voted to shift our meeting schedule and meet Aug through May.  

  

I had one member stop by my shop for some coring.  John V. had a couple blocks of cherry that 
are now bowl blanks.  We worked through cutting the wood into turning blanks then coring the 
largest one for a couple of nice rough turned bowls.  It was a nice morning hanging out in the  
shop with John. 

This week I’ll be heading north for a couple of days to get the cottage ready for summer.  I enjoy 
my time at the lake and it’s also a great source of wood!  Lots of opportunities for us turners.  I  
already have my eye on a tree laying down waiting to be “turned into something special”. 

As a reminder, the club needs a Treasure, Vice President, and President for the 2023-2024         
season.  Please consider helping.  The commitment is minimum, and you will find it very              
rewarding.  As a group, the BLWT have many members that step up and help with running our 
meetings.  As a board member you can count on them to help out. 

Enjoy your summer, 

Tim 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 



APRIL DEMONSTRATION 

BY: Terry Hermes  

Unfortunately Mike from Hunter Tools was not able to do our demonstration in April due to 

an illness.  A BIG Thank you to Tim Harteau for stepping in on short notice!  Tim’s demo was 

on the different systems used for coring bowls.  With these coring systems you can get three 

or four bowls out of one log.  Tim used his One Way Coring System and Mark Brienen let him 

demo his McNaugton Coring System.  These systems can be pricy with the One Way base set 

at $225.00 and the McNaugton set at $329.00.  Tim went through the pros and cons of each 

coring system.  The first bowl will be small, the second bowl will be medium size and the third 

bowl will be larger.   

You can watch Tim’s demo on our YouTube channel at Baylake Woodturners.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SUMMER CHALLENGE 

BY: Terry Hermes  

This year we will have two summer challenges.  These challenges will give you the opportuni-

ty to try some new wood turning skills.   

Many of our families have been touched by cancer and our first summer challenge will be to 

make a wig stand for people with cancer.  An information sheet on how to make the wig 

stand will be posted on our website:  www.baylakewooturners.com  

Our second summer challenge will be to make Christmas Ornaments for St. Jude Children’s 

Hospital Auction.  You can receive prizes from woodworking vendors on your design.  In the 

past three of our members received nice prizes.  It would be great if every member could 

make an ornament.  Making ornaments will help you learn new woodturning skills, especially 

making finials and the ornaments bring in money for the children at St. Jude’s Hospital.   

Thank you for participating in these challenges!! 

 

JUNE MEETING CANCELLED 

Our June meeting has been cancelled due to the NWTC Artisan Center not having any staff 

scheduled for June.  This changes our current schedule and May 20th will be our last meeting 

for this year.  We have also changed from the pizza party into a Spring Picnic.  The menu will 

be sloppy joes, beans, chips and cake.  We will have coffee but if you would like something 

else to drink please bring your own non alcoholic beverage.  There will be no meetings in 

June or July and we will start our new 2024 season on August 19, 2023.  

 Please mark your calendars!         

LAST CALL FOR BEADS OF COURAGE BOXES 

The May meeting will be the last call to collect all the Beads of Courage Boxes.  If your box is 

not yet completed let Tim know and he can arrange a drop off point.  The boxes we collect 

will outgas for a while and then we will mail or personally bring them to the hospital.  We   

are also working to see if the local hospitals would be interested in our boxes.   

Thank you for participating in this project!  



PASSING THE TOURCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BY:  Terry Hermes  

 

NEXT YEAR WE WILL BE LOOKING FOR NEW BOARD MEMBERS  

        

President can be shared by more than one person.  The President runs the 

meetings, helps schedule demonstrators and works with the Artisan staff. 

 

Vice President  would back up the President and run some meetings. 

 

Treasurer takes care of the Club’s checkbook.  Collecting dues, paying invoices 

and hands out the money envelopes for the store and wood exchange.  Terry  

Hermes would be the back up person.   

 

We need people to step forward because bringing in new board members creates 

new ideas and it gives a spark to our club! 

 

If you are interested in any of these positions please talk to Tim.  Thank You! 

 



 

Artisan Summer 2023 Class Catalog 

 

BY: Terry Hermes  

The new Artisan 2023 Summer Catalog is out with all its classes.  You can pick up  

a catalog at our meeting (they are in the magazine rack by the front door) or you 

can go online at:  www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-center 

If you would like to take a class please apply soon so the class will have enough 

students to take place.  Five students is the minimum number required.  If there 

are not enough students the Artisan Center will cancel the class one week before 

it starts.  Your money will be refunded the day the class is canceled.   

Don’t delay - sign up today! 



DON’T BREAK THE BANK  

 

 

 

 

BY: Terry Hermes  

It is very hard to keep breaking $20.00 bills for a $3.00 wood exchange ticket.  If you would 

like to buy wood exchange tickets or something from our store please bring smaller bills like 

Fives and Tens.  I do not have a lot of money in our petty cash and will no longer be able to 

take larger bills.  Thank you!            

Bay Lake Woodturner’s Club Website  

 www.baylakewoodturners.com 

 

On our website you can pay dues and make contributions, see gallery items, read the      

newsletter, download instruction sheets and see recorded Zoom meetings plus much more.   

 

YouTube Channel 

Also check out our YouTube Channel at:  Bay Lake Woodturners                                                               

If you missed a demonstration or would like to review it again, they are listed on our YouTube 

channel.  

 

WOOD EXCHANGE  

 

We are looking for items to place in our wood exchange.  If you have any extra 

wood or tools you would like to donate to the wood exchange bring it to the 

meeting or just let Tim know what you would like to donate.  Thank You!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rocky Mountain Woodturning Symposium is back!  

September 15-17, 2023 
 

After a three year hiatus, we are excited to be able to hold the symposium again. We have    

a great line up of 16 demonstrators from all over the world! 

  

Lead Demonstrators 
David Ellsworth, Graeme Priddle & Melissa Engler, 

Keith Gotschall, Mark Gardner, Yann Marot, Laurent Niclot 
  

Regional Demonstrators 
Kailee Bosch, Martin Christensen, Jessica Edwards, John Giem, 

Dave Landers, Don Prorak, Tod Raines, Pat Scott, Jeff Wyatt 

 

Register Early for the best price! 
By June 1st: $195 Individual / $365 Couple / $105 Saturday Only 
By August 31st: $220 Individual / $415 Couple / $130 Saturday Only 
After August 31st and Onsite (NO T-SHIRT OR SUNDAY LUNCH INCLUDED): 
$220 Individual / $415 Couple / $130 Saturday Only 
  
Registration by August 31st includes a T-Shirt & Sunday Lunch Ticket. New this year, we  
opted to do a Sunday Lunch Closing Festivities instead of a Saturday Night banquet. The 
lunch will include a buffet, raffle, auction, demonstrator contest & more. We hope to see you 
in September! 
 
 
Register for the Rocky Mountain Symposium at:  https://rmwoodturningsymposium.com 
 

  



  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

AAW International Woodturning Symposium 
June 1-4, 2023 

Louisville, Kentucky 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Demonstrators: Helen Bailey, UK; Jason Breach, UK; Pat Carroll, Ireland; Lynne Hull, 

US; Jim Echter, US; Roberto Ferrer, US; Kurt Hertzog, US; Lynne Hull, US; Phil Irons, UK; Ulf 
Jansson, Sweden; Mauricio Kolenc, Uruguay; Kristin LeVier, US; Nicole MacDonald, US; Joss 
Naigeon, France; Laurent Niclot, US; Seri Robinson, US; Curt Theobald, US; Jacques Vesery, 
US; Elizabeth Weber, US, and Derek Weidman, US 

Improve Your Turning learn new skills and techniques, stretch your creativity capacity 

Learn New Skills from some of the foremost woodturners in the world! From mastering the ogee curve 
to turning metal, from multi-axis to thread chasing  Over 80 demonstrations to choose from 

Registration is open at:  www.aawwoodturner.org 


